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The Swedish Reserve Officers Federation is delighted to announce
that the upcoming basic winter training course will take place at
Camp Ånn, Sweden, on Sunday 10th of March to Sunday 17th of
March 2024.

Please find below further information regarding the course. We are
looking forward to welcoming your participants to Sweden!

Best regards
Sverof. 2023-08-27.



Location Camp Ånn, Sweden
Date 10th – 17th of March 2024

Invited nations Sweden, Denmark, Finland, 
Norway, Estonia, Germany, 
Netherlands, France and 
United Kingdom

No. of students 30 places available

Host Sverof (The Swedish Reserve 
Officers’ Federation) and 
The Swedish Armed Forces

Registration November 1st 2023* 
deadline

*please find detailed information about registration on page 5 



Dear Friends,

After a few years of cancelled courses due to Covid-19 we were finally able
to arrange our popular winter training course for reserve officers again in
March 2023. Thank you all for your participation and shown interest in the
course!

In March 2024, the course will take place for the fifth time and we in Sverof,
as a founding part of the Nordic Presidium, are happy to invite your
organization to this event again. The main program will be approximately the
same as previous years. However, based on feedback from previous courses,
we have now harmonized the program for next year.

What to expect
The course is an all inclusive week. The Swedish Armed Forces and Sverof
will provide you with all necessary winter equipment. Your participants only
need to bring their personal light uniform, together with a few smaller items
that will be specified in a final course order late this fall.

The course encompasses training in cold weather behavior, ski marches,
basic winter survival training, land navigation, prevention and treating of cold
weather-related injuries and other field related topics. The participants will
be spending 2-3 nights outdoor, obtain new or refresh knowledge related to
challenging winter conditions and ultimately gain some new friends.



Instructors
As last year, Lieutenant Anton Kindlund will be the Course Commander. He
and his instructors are all experienced in the art of winter training and will do
their utmost to provide the course participants with an unforgettable winter
experience – challenging yet rewarding.

Participants
We are happy to expand the course from 25 to 30 individuals, excluding
instructors. At this stage in the planning, we have an approximate view on
how many individuals per nation may be participating. However, once we
understand the exact number of potential participants, if needed, we will
allocate the relevant number of individuals per nation, at our discretion.
Should an invited nation decide not to participate or participate with a lesser
number of persons than envisaged, such vacancies will be offered to other
participating nations.

Your participants must not have any previous winter experience since this is
a basic winter training course. However, this is also a good possibility to
maintain winter training skills so do not hesitate to register for that purpose
as well.



Registration
Register latest November 1st 2023 to kansli@sverof.se*

Kindly provide us with the number of individuals that your association wishes 
to participate with, no later than November 1st 2023. Once the final number 
of participants per nation has been confirmed, we will ask you to provide us 
with the names and other personal information of your participants. We do 
also kindly ask you to confirm that your nation´s participants are covered by 
the relevant insurances regarding e.g. medical care, first aid, intensive care 
etc, in the unlikely event of unexpected incidents during the course. 

The price for the entire week, including accommodation, food, instructors 
and equipment is € 750.  The journey to and from the Camp Ånn is not 
included in this price. 

Should you have any questions of any kind regarding the course, please 
contact Lt Anton Kindlund directly. He is available on
anton.kindlund@sverof.se.

*for all guest nations. Swedish students, see information below.

Swedish reserve officers interested in the course, please contact 
kansli@sverof.se or Anton Kindlund as soon as possible and you will be given 
further instructions about how to participate. 
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